Ridge Wood

Woodland Management Update – Winter 2010

Winter works this year continue to centre on opening the woodland canopy to let more light in to encourage new trees to regenerate as detailed in the management plan. This involves selective felling of squirrel damaged or diseased sycamore in two locations (groups of 4 – 5 trees). The aim is to encourage native ash and oak to regenerate, and let light into the woodland floor to encourage ground flora to come through. We will undertake some selective replanting of Oak trees in the 2010/11 winter season.

Annual ride management along the main paths encourages wood shrubs, bramble and nettles to grow, ideal for our native butterflies. Hazel and other woody shrubs are coppiced bi-annually to ensure a varied ride edge, and to keep encroachment back from the path edge. 

The hazel stools in the northern section of the woodland that were first coppiced over 8 years have regenerated well and are now ready to be re-coppiced. This is an activity we hope to undertake in November 2010 and will be an opportunity for all to participate. Bean and pea sticks will be available for local gardeners! 

Dead hedges continue to be built up, ideal for small birds and invertebrates. This work will continue using the control of sycamore and other arisings.

Elsewhere, the grassy glade at the south of Ridge Wood will be cut to encourage the small population of native limestone flora to be found there. Scrub (blackthorn, ash regeneration etc) will be cleared and raked off to help ensure that the soil is not enriched.

Towards the rear of Dorset Way we will continue to clear blackthorn regeneration around planting areas. Old tree shelters will be removed later in the year.

The Field will be cut (annually cut in March) and the hedge lines cleared of bramble to encourage hedge plants to grow strong. It will soon be time to lay the hedge we planted back in 2002!

Finally, safety works will take place on a number of individual trees, these being identified for health and safety reasons.

